

City Manager's Office

MEMORANDUM

DATE: April 14, 2022

TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager Approved Electronically

FROM: Dan Massey, Recreation Manager

Jaime Schroeder, Director of Parks and Recreation

SUBJECT: Closure of Teglia's Paradise Park Activity Center for Roof and Siding

Replacement

Teglia's Paradise Park Activity Center (TPPAC) is a recreation facility which hosts social and physical activities geared toward our senior population. TPPAC is located in close proximity to many low income citizens who frequent the center for socialization and physical classes which make it popular and convenient for this demographic.

The facility is scheduled to have the roof replaced, upgrades to the shingle siding, as well as new paint for the entire exterior. Construction will begin on Monday, April 18 with an anticipated completion date of June 21.

Due to having to disturb and remove wasp nests from the eves, TPPAC will be closed April 18-22 during demolition. The closure will prevent vulnerable individuals from potentially being exposed to harmful insects. Estimated closure time for this project will be five days, however, the closure may need to extend until the contractor has successfully removed all potential risk of wasp attacks.

Signs will be posted at the facility notifying patrons and staff will contact all individuals scheduled for programming to inform them about the closure. Additionally, the City of Reno Communications team is planning to do a social media post in the coming days to reach the most amount of citizens possible.